
 
 

March 10, 2022 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Students and Staff: 
 

Re:    Information Bulletin 
 

As we begin Spring Break, I want to express our appreciation and share an update with the community. 

Thank you again for working together to keep our schools healthy, safe, and open. There has been a 

tremendous amount of learning in our schools over the past term amidst COVID-19 challenges. Our 

schools focused their energies on respect, diversity and inclusion as part of Diversity and Respect Week 

and Black History Month in February. We are proud of the activities that have taken place to help create 

a positive and welcoming learning environment for all students. We look forward to continuing this work 

together throughout the year. 
 

COVID-19 Update  

As you may be aware, today (Thursday) the province made an announcement regarding the lifting of 

COVID-19 restrictions. After Spring Break, mask wearing will no longer be required in K-12 schools, 

however, individuals may choose to continue wearing masks. In addition, the Ministry of Education has 

shared updated K-12 health and safety guidelines which will be in effect after Spring Break. These 

changes can be viewed here. As soon as we return to school, our staff will work to implement the most 

current guidelines.  
 

The removal of the amendments in January have been encouraging, allowing for spectators at sports 

games and music/theatre productions. We are hearing from staff about how good it feels to have a 

sense of normalcy and see our students share their talents in front of their peers and families. As we 

transition, we ask for everyone to be patient, kind, and compassionate with each other. We have all 

endured this pandemic together over the last two years with grace and understanding.  
 

Travel and Testing 

Staff, students and families are responsible for understanding and adhering to all international travel 

requirements including COVID-19 travel, testing and borders as outlined by the Government of 

Canada. Before you travel, please become familiar with travel requirements.  
 

Graduation 2022 

We recognize our graduates and families are looking forward to celebrations to mark their achievement. 

We want students to end their education in a memorable and meaningful way and have an uplifting start 

to their future. The District expects to hold our typical graduation events such as in-person ceremonies, 

banquets and dances; however, we are waiting for the lifting of the PHO Gatherings and Events Order 

(expected end of day April 7, 2022). More detailed information about plans will be shared by schools 

after Spring Break.  
 

Indigenous-Focused Grad Requirement 

The Ministry of Education, in collaboration with the First Nations Education Steering Committee (FNESC), 

has announced that as part of the province’s commitments to truth, reconciliation and anti-racism, the 

Ministry of Education is implementing an Indigenous-focused graduation requirement for all students. 

The new course will be implemented in a phased approach in 2023-2024. Prior to this change, the 

Ministry has launched a public consultation to gather feedback. To participate in this engagement 

process, which closes on April 22, 2022, please visit the govTogetherBC website. The District supports 

this new requirement and sees it as a step forward in the District’s Truth and Reconciliation journey.  
 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/education/administration/kindergarten-to-grade-12/safe-caring-orderly/k-12-covid-19-health-safety-guidlines.pdf
https://travel.gc.ca/travel-covid?utm_campaign=gac-amc-travelborder-part2-21-22&utm_medium=sem&utm_source=ggl&utm_content=ad-text-en&utm_term=canada%20government%20travel%20advisory&adv=2122-147654&id_campaign=14643232225&id_source=125810504863&id_content=545679435739&gclid=Cj0KCQiA3rKQBhCNARIsACUEW_a8gjxx5LpFR-9Rr1uVBJ28lgPMVbAHW8rf4SdT1VczQQidarnFivkaAg1XEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://engage.gov.bc.ca/Indigenousgradrequirement
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Student Learning Survey 

In an effort to support education for all students, the Ministry is asking families of students in grades 4, 7, 

10 and 12 to participate in an online student learning survey about their child’s education. We have sent 

this information to schools. Thank you to families who are taking part. Our District supports any 

engagement with our community that will help plan for a better future in education for our students. 
 

Kindergarten Registration Closes March 31  

A final reminder to all families that Kindergarten registration closes on March 31st. As a fast-growing 

District, we need to have these processes completed on time to ensure we have the appropriate 

resources and supports in place for our students in the new school year. To register, please contact your 

catchment school or visit our District webpage here. 
 

Budget Consultation 2022-2023 

As previously shared, the District is inviting students, staff and families to take part in its Budget 

Consultation 2022-2023 by completing a 5 minute survey here or providing feedback by email 

to budgetconsultation@sd35.bc.ca.  
 

All survey and email submissions will be accepted until April 5, 2022. 
 

The data gathered will help inform our District Leadership Staff and Board of Education with information 

needed to make decisions impacting education. The District is sharing videos and an infographic located 

on the webpage which may be helpful to you. For more information visit our District website here. We 

look forward to hearing from you on this important matter that will help us positively shape education in 

our District.  

 

These last few months have been very busy for students, staff and families. My hope is for everyone to 

get an opportunity to slow down, pause, and spend time with their loved ones over Spring Break. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Mal Gill 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/students-parents/registration-2/registration/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FudXQn-GqO2ieswgSRwJdVA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRkB7qzP0SwaHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5vZmZpY2UuY29tL3BhZ2VzL3Jlc3BvbnNlcGFnZS5hc3B4P2lkPXJ2cXJfQXI0ZEUtMnA3b1Z3cVM3SkNnOFhRTk9YR05FandGWTlTZUVwdjVVUTB4SE16bEROell6U0ZGVFZWQlJSRGczUWtvelZqVXhSaTR1JndkTE9SPWM5RjlBMzkzRS03MTJCLTNFNDEtOUUwNi02OTNGNjE2MkVGMUJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmIlM4cmYmDdhz9SE2phYnNoaXJlQHNkMzUuYmMuY2FYBAAAAAI~&data=04%7C01%7Cjabshire%40sd35.bc.ca%7Cd88696c2470a44d5e18f08da0089e580%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C637822889502572427%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=NEh49TVejYb4%2FgtLtwLmAsRLberFk1AEetY3C%2BTE6ps%3D&reserved=0
mailto:budgetconsultation@sd35.bc.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FcfKD6bWj-BMwqhXP2dV7_A~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRkB7qzP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2QzNS5iYy5jYS90aGUtYm9hcmQvZmluYW5jaWFsLXN0YXRlbWVudHMvYnVkZ2V0LWNvbnN1bHRhdGlvbi0yMDIyLTIwMjMvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpiJTOHJmJg3Yc_UhNqYWJzaGlyZUBzZDM1LmJjLmNhWAQAAAAC&data=04%7C01%7Cjabshire%40sd35.bc.ca%7Cd88696c2470a44d5e18f08da0089e580%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C637822889502572427%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=fa%2BB4xiReI%2BnF555B%2FoMQIaO2uLdbgM35Zudy19noyk%3D&reserved=0

